Natural Sciences Chairs Council

June 16, 2008
1:00-2:55 BI 104

Meeting Minutes

Priorities for the Year:  Open a Peer Advising Center (opened Fall quarter); Create a recruiting CD for the College (almost ready to be released) and each department (Kinesiology done); Re-establish the equipment line; Seek funding to name the HP, PE, BI, CS, and PS building or departments; Make plans for use of the museum (visited Alf Museum, visiting local museums); Get A/C for the PE building; Promote the 25/35 program (Fall-implemented and reminder sent); New hires (Kinesiology 1-closed); Nursing 3- two positions closed, one offer being prepared); More MASS program recruiting; Finish the BI and PS buildings; Maximize the Title V funding for the STEM program
Approval of minutes for June 9, 2008.  The Minutes were approved as distributed.
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs.  

· Ted – He requested that the Dean change the Outstanding Student Reception to start half an hour earlier to allow more time to get to the PDC Commencement Ceremony. 
· Alan – A Geology student, George Daly has been accepted into the CSU’s pre-doctoral program.
2. Announcements from Administration
· Budget Reduction Strategies due June 17 – The Dean has received reports from three departments. He needs the other six by the deadline.
· Hiring Freeze for Full-Time positions – Submit requests this month for faculty to the Dean and he will forward it on to the Provost. 
· High School – University Program – Lewis Center in Apple Valley, SB County, and Riverside County – The Dean went to the facility and met with representatives. They are interested in an Astrophysics program.  
· Staff Appreciation Day – The Dean will be taking the CNS staff to lunch on June 17.
Action Items: 

1.

Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update 

a. Summer – Classes begin on Wednesday, June 18. The numbers were distributed and the college has high enrollment numbers. The Dean reminded the chairs to try for enrollment of 20 in the classes so the faculty will get full pay funded by the state.
b. Fall – We are in the open enrollment period, and the new targets are in place. 
c. Winter – Schedule build room reservations has ended. Fine tuning of the schedule will continue through the summer.
2.
Course Fee Collections and Reporting – The Dean requested suggestions on how to insure that students are paying their lab fees. Some departments put registration holds on, and some hold lab equipment until the fee is paid. There is a lab fee reconciliation report that can be run in PeopleSoft to determine who has paid and has not the fee. For those departments wishing to increase their lab fees, submit a proposal to John by mid-July for his review and suggestions.
3.
Investment in International Degree Programs or Summer “Camps” – The Dean inquired if any departments were interested and only Computer Science showed interest. 
4.
Programs suited for Friday-Saturday schedule of classes – There was a discussion as to whether or not it would be feasible to have a degree program offered only on Fridays and Saturdays. It was determined that it may be feasible for some graduate programs, GE or capstone classes.
5.
Summer Research Pod awards – (see attachment) The Dean requested suggestions on how best to review and approve the applications. Currently, the Professional Development Committee reviews and ranks the applications and because they are not blind reviewed, there appears to be bias in the rankings. Suggestions included using a rubric or matrix, and having representatives from each department review the applications and forward recommendations to the Dean. If any faculty have additional suggestions, please forward them to the Dean. The Dean also reminded the chairs that any faculty that have outstanding grant reports from other grants will not be approved for the further grants. 
6.
Review of Graduation – 
· Participation by faculty and staff – The Dean wanted suggestions on how to get more participation from faculty. Some suggestions were to make it mandatory to attend, have more comfortable seating, have the College provide the regalia, and to have a meeting place under tents on the grass outside for faculty to meet with the graduates after the ceremony for pictures. The chairs also requested that a fan be placed on the platform. The same staff persons consistently offer assistance during commencement while others consistently do not.

· Lining up of students – This year there were some groups of students that were not lining up and following instructions. There was a discussion on how to get the students to be more cooperative.
· Banners – The banners were carried in by the Outstanding Student in each department and they looked very good. Lory and Lorena will look into ways to better display them for next commencement. 
7.
Spending Freeze – The Dean has to approve any purchases or travel that is over $500.00 in which state funds are being used. This does not include group II funds or trust account funds.
8.
Student Advising and Orientation – 

Cindy would like any comments, complaints or suggestions regarding the June 7th advising submitted to her by tomorrow morning. She will take the concerns to the committee. She will send out a summary of the meeting to the chairs. Cindy also needs to know the location of where each department would like to do department advising. Rob is working on some PowerPoint slides that he will send out electronically to the chairs for the upcoming advising days. The chairs can add, delete or revise as necessary for each department. 

b. Summer Orientation Programs – 10:30-1:00 department (Day 1 only) – see attachment for assigned faculty.
1. June 25, 2008 (Wednesday) 

2. July 21, 2008 (Monday)

3. July 26, 2008 (Saturday)

4. August 11, 2008 (Monday)

5. August 13, 2008 (Wednesday)

9.
  Construction Projects
a. BI and PS Buildings 
· PS building – Construction is complete. The test air balance has been done and the punch list is at CPDC for review. It will be given to the contractor soon. The items on the punch list may not be completed prior to the move. 

· The Fire Marshal is expected to sign off that the building is ready for occupancy on June 27.

· Health Science is scheduled to move on August 4 and it is expected to take approximately 2 days.

· Physics will begin their move on August 12.

· The follow-up moves are scheduled for August 25.

· Keys for the PS building will be issued on August 4 and 5.
b. Observatory – No report
c. New Nursing Building –They are trying to schedule a final meeting to approve the design development drawings.
